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Election Procedures


At the November 2, 2017, meeting of the Council of the Faculty of Graduate Studies, Council adopted the University Procedures for Decanal Searches with several modifications respecting the nature of the search for a new Dean for the Faculty of Graduate Studies:

Normally, the search committee’s elected membership is formed with:  six faculty members; two students; and one staff member.

Provost and Vice-President Academic Lisa Philipps had recommended that the six faculty members of the Committee represent diverse communities.  While faculty members appointed to FGS could be Full, Associate, Emeritus, Instructor, Independent or Adjunct members, Council agreed that only Full and Associate members be eligible to serve on the search committee, with the exception that Full and Associate members whose primary appointment is outside York University not be eligible.  Council agreed with the Provost’s recommendation that among elected faculty members, there should preferably be gender distribution and a mix of junior/senior faculty members and disciplines.  All members of the Council of the Faculty of Graduate Studies will be eligible to vote for faculty member nominees.

With respect to the staff member on the search committee, Council agreed that the position be elected from among YUSA and CPM staff of the Faculty of Graduate Studies by the same YUSA and CPM staff members.

Student members on the Committee would be drawn from all registered full-time graduate students at York.  Council agreed that only student members of the Council of the Faculty of Graduate Studies will be eligible to vote for students on the search committee.

In addition to the elected members described above, the President appoints the Chair (Vice-Provost Academic Alice Pitt); and, a non-voting secretary, normally an experienced senior staff member from outside the Faculty.  The President also normally appoints one faculty member from outside the Faculty; however, since the Faculty of Graduate Studies is pan-university, Council agreed that the additional faculty member not be required to be from outside the Faculty of Graduate Studies.

Council agreed that the search should be internal to York.

Council’s modifications above were subsequently accepted by President Rhonda Lenton.




